

OLD COLONY

REGIONAL VOCATIONAL TECHNICAL HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 476 NORTH AVENUE, ROCHESTER, MASSACHUSETTS 02770-1899

Telephone: 508-763-8011 • Fax: 508-763-9821



Patricia Foskett Principal Gary Brown
Superintendent-Director

Rita J. Bretto Vocational Coordinator

> Bruce Kaiser Business Manager

Krystla Fay Special Services Coordinator

November 13, 2012

Dear Parent or Guardian:

On February 10, 2012, Massachusetts received a waiver of certain No Child Left Behind (NCLB) requirements. The purpose of this letter is to describe the educational opportunities made possible by the waiver, and to help you understand what the waiver will mean for you and your child.

NCLB required Massachusetts to measure the progress schools are making toward the goal of 100 percent proficiency in reading and math by the year 2014. Schools that did not make sufficient progress for two or more consecutive years were "identified for improvement." Under NCLB, schools receiving federal Title I funds that did not make sufficient progress had to offer parents the opportunity to transfer their child to another school in the district that was not identified for improvement and/or offer tutoring, called supplemental educational services (SES) to children from low income families.

When NCLB was passed in 2002, it provided families useful information about the performance of their children's schools. However, NCLB's rising targets have led to an increasing number of schools deemed failing under the law: this year, approximately 80 percent of all Massachusetts schools were identified as needing improvement. As a result, NCLB made it impossible for parents to distinguish mostly successful schools from schools that were struggling.

Massachusetts' approved NCLB waiver corrects many of the problems under NCLB. Instead of expecting all schools to reach 100 percent proficiency by the year 2014, the state will measure progress toward the goal of reducing proficiency gaps by half by 2017, a goal that is ambitious but more achievable than the NCLB goal. Districts and schools will be placed in one of five "accountability and assistance levels" designed to support schools where students are struggling the most. Finally, districts will have greater flexibility in using federal Title I funds to meet identified needs and will not be restricted to offering NCLB school choice and SES.

The waiver does not affect our continuing obligation to share with you information on the performance of your child's school; nor does it affect our commitment to involving all parents as full partners in the education of their children.

For more information on the waiver and what it will mean for your child or how you can become involved in your child's school, please contact Krystla Fay, Special Services Coordinator at 508-763-8011 ext. 142.

Sincerely,

Krystla Fay, CAGS

Special Services Coordinator

KF/cr